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DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION DIVISION

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING AND PROPOSED AMENDMENTS

TO GEORGIA’S RULES FOR AIR QUALITY CONTROL

CHAPTER 391-3-1

TO ALL INTERESTED PERSONS AND PARTIES:

Notice is hereby given that, pursuant to the authority set forth below, the Environmental
Protection Division (hereinafter, “EPD”) of the Georgia Department of Natural
Resources proposes Amendments to Georgia’s Rules for Air Quality Control, Chapter
391-3-1 (hereinafter, “the proposed Air Rule Amendments”).  The Director of EPD
certifies that the revisions to rule 391-3-1-.03 are required to comply with Section
502(b)(3) of the Federal Clean Air Act.  The proposed Air Rule Amendments are
described below:

Rule 391-3-1-.03(9), “Permit Fees,” is being revised to specify the dollar-per-ton rate
for annual emissions fees and reference the Fee Manual for state fiscal year 2023 fees. 
Annual emission fees based on emissions from calendar year 2021, including the annual
maintenance fee, will be due beginning September 1, 2022 and will fund state fiscal year
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